

## National Postal Mail Handlers Union-Local 305

4907 Fitzhugh Avenue, Suite 100 Richmond, VA 23230-3533

Felandria A. Jackson, President

Leslie Hamlett, Treasurer

Dwight Burnside Cynthia Brown

## **OFFICIAL MINUTES**

## TELECONFERENCE

National Postal Handlers Union - Locai 305 4907 Fitzhugh Avenue, Suite 100 Richmond, Virginia 23230-3533

April 05, 2018

In Attendance:

Felandria Jackson - Local President Calvin Vines - Vice President Leslie Hamlett - Treasurer Dwight Burnside - Recording Secretary Mike Perry - MDSEBM Lamar Grigsby - DCSEBM Richard Mason - VASEBM Cynthia Brown - NCSEBM

The teleconference meeting of the Executive Board of Local 305 was called to order at 2:15 PM and the roll call was taken by Secretary Burnside. Noted. WVSEBM Nathan Fields was not available for this meeting.

Phone (804) 358-4664 · Fax (804) 342-1082

The purpose of this teleconference was to properly fill the vacant Branch President position at the Roanoke, VA P&DC. The position became vacant as result of the retirement of Brother Charlie Purdue. In accordance with Article 7, section 4 of the Local By-Laws, President Jackson contacted VASEBM Richard Mason for a replacement recommendation. As result of the recommendation and the Boards discussion, the following motion was made:

**Motion:** VASEBM Richard Mason made a motion to appoint Brother Marcus Anderson as the Branch President of Roanoke VA P&DC for the remaining term effective April 5, 2018. The Motion was seconded by Vice President Calvin Vines and the motion was moved forward unanimously.

With no further business to discuss on this date, Secretary Burnside made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by DCSEBM Grigsby and moved forward unanimously. The Teleconference of the Executive Board of Local 305 was officially adjourned at 2:33 PM.

Fraternally yours;

**Dwight F. Burnside** Recording Secretary

10/35/10